Approved
Selectmen’s Meeting
March13, 2023

7:00 PM Quinlan called the meeting to order. Also present was Selectman Jack Esposito and Selectman Howard Brown. The Board reviewed the minutes of 3/6/23. Brown motioned to approve the minutes of 3/6/23 as written seconded by Esposito. All in favor.
The Board discussed setting up the school for Town Meeting and the option of opening the lobby or potentially the library for any overflow of people. Brown will reach out to his contact at the SAU.
The Board signed the Equalization Ratio Data Assessment for the DRA.
The Fire Wards came before the Board to review details of their recommendations to the Board for what they will present for a Warrant Article. They may need to increase the amount by $12,680 on the floor at Town Meeting, bringing the amount of the bond to $612,680.00.
The Board reviewed two abatements filed. Esposito motioned to abate the amount of $8546.02 on the property at 11 Second Street seconded by Brown. All in favor. The Board reviewed the second abatement which does not list an amount; it states that their property is devalued due to the neighboring parcel. They are seeking an abatement on their property until such time that the issue is resolved. Brown stated that it would be hard to accept or deny unless we know what the requested abated amount would be.
The Board went over details of Town Meeting. Quinlan noted that it looks like three of the major bond issue warrants will probably all have the amounts changed on the floor. Esposito asked if the change to the library bond would be a significant number. Cindy Raspiller stated that the current commitment of the Mont Vernon Library Charitable Foundation is 2.1 million. They are meeting Wednesday morning to double check numbers. Her expectation is that they are going to up that commitment by $200,000.00. 
7:45 PM As there was no further business before the Board Esposito motioned to adjourn seconded by Brown. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary


